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Dear  
 
Thank you for your request made under the Official Information Act 1982 (OIA), received 
on 15 December 2022. You requested the following: 

1) Over each of the previous 5 years, the number of investigations conducted into 
instances of potential excessive remuneration under each of ss GB 23 and 25.  
2) The number of determinations of excessive remuneration resulting from the 
investigations in (1), over each of the previous 5 years.  
3) Over each of the previous 5 years, the number of investigations conducted into 
instances of potential disallowable deductions under s DC 5.  
4) The number of disallowed deductions under s DC 5 over each of the previous 5 
years.  

Information refused 

Inland Revenue does not hold the information you have requested in a readily available 
format. We are unable to easily filter through audit cases and due to the substantial 
amount of work that would be required to research and collate the information you have 
requested, we are refusing your request under section 18(f) of the OIA.  

When conducting audits, Inland Revenue staff look at a range of risks, including the 
potential for excessive remuneration to be paid to those customers on lower tax rates, and 
whether a deduction is available for payments made to spouses, civil union partners and 
de facto partners. Information on the number of times that this risk is reviewed is not 
collected. Providing the requested information would require a manual review of all audit 
cases in the past five years (a total of 25,830 cases).  

We have considered whether charging or extending the timeframe for responding to your 
request would help, as required by section 18A of the OIA. However, specific technical 
knowledge is required to research and collate the information you have requested. It is 
estimated that it would take approximately 2,200 hours to review all cases and extract 
the information you seek. This would require at least two staff to work solely on reviewing 
and collating the requested information for approximately one year. Redeploying current 
Inland Revenue staff or training new hires to research and collate this information would 
have an unreasonable impact on Inland Revenue’s other core business.  

We have considered consulting with you, as required by section 18B of the OIA. However, 
we do not believe consultation would provide any benefit given the specificity of your 
request. Additionally, reducing the number of years you have requested information for 
would also require a manual review of all cases for those periods. 

While we cannot meet your exact request, we are able to provide you with the total number 
of audits completed by Inland Revenue in the past five years. This information is listed on 
the following page.  
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